
OTHER PROGRESS: Roofing work continued on the highest roof levels and the main roof. Carpet and 
LVT began on level 5. Ceiling tile and lighting wrapped up on level 4. Electrical trim out and door casings 
went in on level 3. Toilet fixtures and ceiling grid were set on level 2. Drywall and OH rough-in continued 
on level 1. Demolition and preparing for new concrete occurred inside the loading dock.
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MAKING A BREAKTHROUGH

up for screening when entering the Campbell building has long been an inconvenience to 
the public with lines literally out the door due to space constraints in the existing main entrance 
vestibule. This month, the contractor took steps to creating a new screening area with improved 
throughput to the north of the vestibule by opening up a passageway through the original vestibule wall.
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(Left) View of north wall of vestibule as it existed for decades, and (right), same wall with 
opening demolished to create a passageway to the new public screening area
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